RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Held September 27, 2016

Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this regular meeting at 7:00pm with roll call. All trustees and Fiscal Officer were present.

VISITORS: BJ Cottrill, Cindy Barnes, Iris hedges, Jack Hedges, Tom Robb, Bambi Wright, Patricia Wess, Robert Wess, Barb Selegue, Chuck Fisher.

Trustee VanBuren made a motion to pay the bills; sign purchase orders and blanket certificates, and the bank statement. Trustee Hupp seconded the motion. Motion Carried. It is lawfully certified that the amount \$8,831.25 is lawfully appropriated to pay the bills by the fiscal officer

REPORTS

ZONING INSPECTOR Barb Selegue, zoning inspector, issued 1 permit to John Burnian at 10412 Shelly RD.

Barb reported the assistant prosecutor needs a copy of the vote on the Wess situation. FO said she will look it up. It was in January or February.

Barb also gave the trustees a resolution concerning the nuisance law for their review. **<u>UNFINISHED BUSINESS</u>** Fiscal officer reported the engineer won't have the estimate finished for the OPWC application until October 6^{th} . The application deadline is October 7^{th} . The board decided to have a meeting on the 6^{th} at 6:30 to finalize the application.

Trustee Hupp would like to file for an extension on the ODNR grant. The original deadline is December 31st and since the weather is getting cold, the remaining items on the project will not be complete.

Board discussed the EPA grant, which would help replace diesel equipment. Trustee Glaub said there is one more meeting about the grant and he will attend and report back to the board.

<u>NEW BUSINESS</u> Fiscal officer had the resolution to accept the county rates and budget. Trustee VanBuren made a motion to accept the resolution. Trustee Glaub seconded the motion. Roll Call: VanBuren yes, Hupp yes, Glaub yes. Full resolution on file with the fiscal officer.

The board discussed some fence damage done by the mower. They will contact the owner and make sure he agrees to \$200 compensation of the damage.

Don Watkins said there is a Zanesville resident that would like to hold a yard sale for 3 days in the township building and he wasn't sure how to charge him. The board discussed it and decided to charge him \$65 per day which is the non-resident daily rental charge.

Trustees discussed the port a john. They decided to keep it until after the election.

<u>PUBLIC COMMENT</u> Bob Wess would like to know if the board is discussing new charges against him or enforcing from the old ruling from several years ago. Trustees told him they will be enforcing the court ruling from several years ago.

Patty asked about the rules on an agricultural building. Their tenant is putting in a large storage building for his dogs. She thinks it should be agricultural but he was charged for a building permit. The zoning inspector informed her dogs are not considered agricultural.

Trustee VanBuren made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Motion was seconded by Trustee Glaub. With business complete the board adjourned at 8:06pm.

Daniel VanBuren-President

Ben Hupp-Vice President

Stephen Glaub- Trustee

Jennie Duval-Fiscal Officer